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Orthodox Statements on Anglican Orders 

JERUSALEM, 1923 

The Patriarch of Jerusalem wrote to the Archbishop of Canterbury in the 
name of his Synod on March 12, 1923, as follows: 

To His Grace the Archbishop of Canterbury, First Hierarch of All 
England, our most beloved and dear brother in our Lord Jesus, Mgr. 
Randall. Greeting fraternally your beloved to us, Grace, we have the 
pleasure to address to you the following: 

Yesterday we dispatched to Your Grace the following telegram: ‘We have 
pleasure inform Your Grace that Holy Synod of our Patriarchate after 
studying in several meetings question Anglican Orders from Orthodox 
point view resolved their validity.’ Today, explaining this telegram, we 
inform Your Grace that the Holy Synod, having as a motive the resolution 
passed some time ago by the Church of Constantinople, which is the 
church having the First Throne between the Orthodox Churches, resolved 
that the consecrations of bishops and ordinations of priests and deacons of 
the Anglican Episcopal Church are considered by the Orthodox Church as 
having the same validity which the Orders of the Roman Church have, 
because there exist all the elements which are considered necessary from 
an Orthodox point of view for the recognition of the grace of the Holy 
Orders from Apostolic Succession. 

We have great pleasure in communicating to Your Grace, as the First 
Hierarch of all the Anglican Churches, this resolution of our Church, 
which constitutes a progress in the pleasing-to-God work of the union of 
all Churches, and we pray God to grant to Your Grace many years full of 
health and salvation. 

(Signed) DAMIANOS 

February 27/March 12, 1923 

Official translation published in The Christian East, vol. IV, 1923, pp. 
121-122. 

The Archbishop of the autonomous Church of Sinai expressed for his 
Church adherence to the decisions of Constantinople and Jerusalem. 

 


